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Annual Meeting Minutes

Roll Call:

Wednesday, June 16, 2021 the annual meeting was brought to order at 7:05 pm by Ann Marie Baird on
behalf of Brighton Corporation. Because the quorum requirement of 60% was not met, the meeting was
adjourned at 7:30 pm, and was re-scheduled for Tuesday, July 13, 2021 at 7pm. The meeting was brought
to order at 7 pm by Ann Marie on behalf of Brighton Corporation. There were 232 proxies and 42 people in
attendance via Zoom Webinar ID: 875 9931 0712, Passcode: 163880, meeting the 10% required quorum.

Proof of Notice:
The annual meeting notice was sent by mail to all homeowners. It was also posted on the community
website and in the monthly newsletters.

Previous Meeting Minutes:
The 2019 annual meeting minutes were reviewed and approved with no changes. There were no 2020
minutes, due to the meeting being postponed by COVID 19.

Financial Report:

Donn Doss, President, did a recap of the last year talking about changes in the Board and community. A
copy of the 2020 Year End financial statement and the 2021 budget was provided. Ann Marie reviewed all
line items and answered questions. The Association saw a net income of $100,170.32, due to staying under
budget and collecting funds for the Fox Run island sale to ITD for the road widening project along Chinden.
Ann Marie noted the 2022 dues will increase $25 to $630.00 for the year. The last increase was in 2014,
and was S5.

Committee Reports:
The ACC has been moving along reviewing requests as they come up.

The Events that are held in the community are the result of hard working volunteers. Without volunteers,
these events won’t happen. Residents interested in running an event or helping out are encouraged to
reach out to Ann Marie.

The Oversite committee has been helpful in helping us keep up on violations within the community, but we
need some new volunteers to help cover all the community. A request for volunteers will also go out in the
newsletter.

Unfinished Business:
There was no unfinished business to discuss.

New Business:
It was noted that the Board is looking into amending the language in the CC&Rs regarding parking and use
of the driveway and garage. Once a draft is available for review, it will be sent to the community for input.



Election of Directors:

The volunteers for the Board were: Joyce Bolen, Steve D’Avanzo, Maurice Denner, Christopher Ellis, Patrick
Grace, Gavin McCaleb, and Dave Proff. Residents and candidates were able to attend a meet the candidate
on Wednesday May 26, 2021 at 6pm to put faces to names and so residents could ask questions of the
candidates. Through the absentee ballots, Joyce Bolen and Patrick Grace obtained the most votes, electing
them to the Board of Directors.

Adjourn:
With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:11 pm.



